Town of Pines Meeting

October 2, 2024

The regular meeting of the Town of Pines, Town Council, was called to order at 6:30 PM. This meeting was a regular Council Meeting held at the Town Hall. The next meeting will be Wednesday, November 6, 2024, at 6:30 P.M. The budget meeting will be held October 16, 2024 at 6:00 pm.

James led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance were James Prast, Shelby Lowe, and Vicki Kuzio.

MINUTES

Council reviews September Meeting Minutes. Vicki makes a motion to approve the September Minutes, James seconds. Vicki votes yes, James votes yes. Carried 2-0.

CLERK TREASURER

Shelby presents that the budget meeting is to be rescheduled as she was having an issue with Gateway and needed help from the Budget Rep. Tentatively rescheduling to October 16th at 6:00 PM.

Shelby shares that Al and Sallys is holding a grand opening this Sunday October 4th for their remodel and commissioned art.

Shelby shares the Halloween/Fall Cleanup Flyer. The only change is the date to October 27th, Sunday from 2pm to 4pm. Shelby Reads and reviews the flyer aloud to Council. There are no questions. James shares that there will be a stick pickup in May with our Spring Cleanup.

Shelby presents Minutes from Budget Hearing to Council, Vicki makes a motion to approve, James seconds. Vicki votes yes, James Votes yes. Carried 2-0.

FIRE DEPARTMENT

There were 20 calls in September.

The Fire Department has another EMT on their team.

They had an out of commission truck after being rearended on 94 on route to an accident.

STREET DEPARTMENT

Rob is prepped and ready for leaf pickup.

Vicki is working with Jons Tree Service to tend to the overhanging trees in the area. He will be going around looking for any trees that are overhanging and too tall for us to trim. He will be doing this for a quote of approximately \$2700.

Shelby requests a trimming of the alleyways again.

Vicki is looking for a new place to order salt from.

BUILDING AND ZONING

Phil is out of the office sick and there is no report.

OLD BUSINESS

James shares about the meeting that was recently held. They discussed the clean-up of problem properties for soil contamination removal and when it would be done. We want to know what streets will be used so that we can have our streets inspected before and after to ensure that the integrity of our roadways is not ruined again. He advises residents to ensure that they have same soil type put back in to prevent issues with drainage and the ground around their property.

NEW BUSINESS

Vicki has 13 calls into Amtrack regarding the trash and furniture along the tracks that needs to be removed. They have not responded at all to this point. Amtrack has to remove it, they will arrest anyone who is on the tracks for trespassing. James suggests to try and contact the Sheriff's department.

PUBLIC COMMENT

No public comment

CLAIMS

September 2024 claims have a motion to be paid by Vicki, seconded by James. Vicki votes yes, James votes yes. Carried 2-0.

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 P.M	
James Prast, President	Shelby Lowe, Clerk Treasurer